

Headteacher: Mrs J Callaway BA Hons QTS FCCT jcallaway@avalon-school.co.uk Caldy Road West Kirby Wirral CH48 2HE

Telephone: 0151 625 6993 E-mail: Schooloffice@avalon-school.co.uk

27th April 2023

Dear parents and carers,



Year 6 Residential Trip to Condover Reminders

Not long now before we set off on our Condover adventure, so just a few reminders.

- 1. If you think that your child might need any occasional medicine such as antihistamines or Calpol, could you please label it and specify when it can be given. (We will have some medication with us but are not allowed to give it to the children without your permission, in which case we'd have to phone you.) Medication taken on a regular basis will also need to be labelled and have written instructions about how to administer it. All medication must be given in to Mrs Kililiku on the morning of our departure.
- 2. Please ensure that your child has a water bottle (preferably labelled). There are water stations around the site so that the children can re-fill their bottles when necessary.
- 3. Could I please remind you, that school is providing a packed lunch for when we arrive at Condover. We will also be taking some extra snacks for during the week. The children should not bring any food, snacks or sweets with them. (It would be a good idea for the children to have their water bottle with them for the journey.)
- 4. There is a Gift shop at Condover. If you'd like your child to purchase a few gifts or souvenirs, a maximum of £10 can be given in to Mrs McGregor on Tuesday morning. This money should be in a purse, wallet or named envelope.

Yours sincerely

Mrs J Callaway

Headteacher











